AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 2nd day of May, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilwoman Greene led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

(Add-On) to # 15 EXECUTIVE SESSION: The Anticipated PBA Collective Bargaining Contract  

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $2,230.064.48, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey questioned why the Town is paying the US Marshals $33,000.00. 

Supervisor Booth said the payback is for the cash the Town collected in a recent drug raid. The Town will be reimbursed a portion of the $33,000.00. 

Councilwoman Greene suggested that the Chief of Police give the Town Board an update of the percentage the Town will receive.            

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6.  
ZONING REQUEST:  Hudson Land Design:  Rockwood Dr. & Chestnut La.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he was advised that he may have a conflict in interest regarding the above so he rescued himself from the meeting at 7:07 p.m. 
Jon Bodendorf and John Page came before the Town Board to discuss the above properties and request a zoning change. The parcel is approximately 8.8 acres with approximately 2.3 acres located in the Town’s B zone. The remaining property is zoned R3. The request is to change the property zoned B to R3. There is a proposal for eleven residential lots all of which will have driveways entering and exiting onto Rockwood Drive. The Board, Mr. Bodendorf and Mr. Page discussed the map with the layout of the parcels.   

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, asked Mr. Bodendorf and Mr. Page if they took into consideration the buildable area. 

Mr. Bodendorf said they did and has shown the buildable area on the map. 

Supervisor Booth said this zoning change will eliminate the possibility of any commercial building on this property. Councilwoman Greene favors this elimination. 

Councilman Woolsey asked to state, in the deed, that the remaining non buildable area of the parcel currently zoned B remain forever green.  

Councilwoman Greene said many years ago this property was given to Cronomer Valley Fire Department for a substation but because of the steep slopes and hill they decided to sell the property. 
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Councilman Piaquadio asked what the length of the driveway would be for the lot that is currently partially zoned B. 

Mr. Bodendorf said approximately 300 feet and it will be maintained by the lot owner. 

Supervisor Booth said the next step will be to introduce a Local Law stating that this zoning change is for single family use only and schedule a public hearing.  

Councilwoman Greene asked to state in the Local Law that non-buildable area remain forever green. 

Supervisor Booth will arrange for legal council for this matter, since Mr. Taylor has resused himself. 

Mr. Osborne said an escrow deposit will be required to cover the legal preparation for the zoning change. 

Mark Taylor returned to the meeting at 7:27 p.m.
7. 
HIGHWAY & SEWER:  Waiver for Three (3) Lots on a Common Drive & Sewer Outside User Agreement on Lakeside Road

Vincent Doce, from Vincent Doce Associates, came before the Town Board. His client Orchard Properties, Inc. is proposing a three lot subdivision with frontage on Lakeside Road. An option was presented for all three lots to utilize one common driveway to access Lakeside Road, which the Planning Board and the Orange Lake Association are in favor of. There is existing Town sewer on Lakeside Road along the parcels frontage, but is not in the Crossroads Sewer District. They are proposing to connect two of the lots to the sewer line, which the Planning Board and Orange Lake Association are in favor of.   

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town of Newburgh, in the past, has granted waivers for three lots on a common driveway. The regulations allow two lots on a common driveway and anything more than that will be classified as a private road. If an applicant has demonstrated that there is limited development potential and there can be only three lots developed for that acreage the Town Board has granted a waiver for an additional lot on a common driveway. Mr. Osborne asked Mr. Doce if there was future development planned for this property. 

Mr. Doce said there is no further development planned for this property.  

Mr. Osborne said there is a deed restriction that the property cannot be subdivided. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if all three properties will have separate water and sewer meters. 

Mr. Doce replied that they would. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve a waiver to allow three lots on a common drive subject to the Town’s standard conditions for placing a deed restriction that the property cannot be subdivided and each parcel will have their own water meter and the sewer would be determined accordingly. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said a road maintenance agreement will be required.

Mr. Doce said the road maintenance agreement has been approved by the Planning Board.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

8.
DATA PROCESSING:  Purchase of Computers for Code Compliance and Justice Court

Councilman Piaquadio said the purchase of 12 computers was approved at the April 11, 2012 Audit Workshop Meeting. Mr. Piaquadio said the computers at Justice Court are failing and need to be replaced. He is requesting that the Town purchase the following:



COMPUTERS


COST

> 
23 



$24,127.00

> 
 1 server for Justice Court
    3,873.00




TOTAL

$28,000.00
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $28,000.00 for the Computer Reserve Fund account number 001-878 to purchase 12 Computers OptiPlex790 for Code Compliance, 11 Computer OptiPlex790 and 1 server for Justice Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the current balance in the Computer Reserve Fund 001-878 is $97,463.55.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase the following from State Bid:

12
 Dell OptiPlex790 Computers for Code Compliance at a cost of $1,049.00 per  

     
 Computer

11   
 Dell OptiPlex790Computer for Justice Court at a cost of $1,049.00 per computer 

TOTAL cost for 23 computers $24,127.00

  1  

 Dell T310 server for Justice Court at a cost of $3,873.00 








TOTAL COST
       $28,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey requested to have inventory tags with the date purchased on all the computers and the server. Mr. Woolsey also suggested that Department Heads and their liaison incorporate the purchase of new computers in their budget.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9.  

PARKS AND RECREATION:  Landscaping at Chadwick Lake
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, solicited three quotes for landscaping the gazebo at Chadwick Lake. They are as follows:


QUOTE





AMOUNT


Lynn Warren


Newburgh, NY 12550



$6,500.00


Quality Lawns


Newburgh, NY 12550



$6,800.00



Rodney Brewer


Newburgh, NY 12550



$8,200.00

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 23, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo to accept the quote from Lynn Warren for landscaping the gazebo at Chadwick Lake for a cost of $6,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. 
ASSESSOR:  Certiorari Settlement for Sunset Realty Corp.
Supervisor Booth said the certiorari settlement for Sunset Realty Corporation has been before the Town Board March 14, 2012, April 11, 2012 and April 16, 2012. There was a question regarding whether or not the building next to the tower was exempt. Supervisor Booth said only the tower is exempt and the building is assessed for $25,000.00. 


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value for 2008-2011 by $49,500.00 from $84,500.00 to $35,000.00 for all four years. The refund liability for the Town, not including special districts and the fire district for the reductions, will be approximately $2,223.79. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 47-1-29 Sunset Crest Realty Corp. (Rock Cut Road), Index Numbers 2008-7547,

2009-7880, 2010-8433 and 2011-6939. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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11. 
PLANNING BOARD:  Performance Security Reduction for Mountain   Lakes Subdivision

Supervisor Booth said Councilman Woolsey and Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, visited the Mountain Lakes Subdivision site. Ms. Arent’s memo states the landscape bond for Mountain Lake Subdivision, located off of Rock Cut Road, can be further reduced to eliminate all costs for the 74 street trees. A reduction of $12,210.00 is recommended. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 26, 2012, submitted by Karen Arent to reduce the landscape bond held for the Mountain Lakes Subdivision to $49,410.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Councilman Woolsey said this road has been dedicated to the Town of Newburgh and he has observed that people are dumping garbage on the side of Copper Rock Road.

Supervisor Booth said he has discussed this matter with the Highway Supervisor. It was recommended a gate be installed at the beginning of Copper Rock Road. Mr. Booth said he will work with the developer and obtain a cost estimate for a gate and installation.  

      12. 
ENGINEERING: 


 
A.  
Water Distribution:  Water Meter Upgrade Inter-fund Transfer

James Osborne said the new Automatic Meter Reading (AMR) system was delivered to the Town in March and Badger has invoiced the Town in accordance with the Town Board’s previous approvals.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 26, 2012, submitted by James Osborne to transfer $26,700.00 from Interfund (Equipment) account number 8340.0200 to pay invoices submitted by AMR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


 
B.    
Noah Estates Subdivision:  Performance Security


Mr. Osborne said Noah Place is a private road located off of Rock Cut Road.  The road has been satisfactorily completed, including submittals of the required As-Built Drawings and Engineer’s Certification. He has done an inspection with the Highway Superintendent and he is recommending the release of the performance security. There is no maintenance security due to the fact that Noah Place is a private road. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 26, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, to release Noah Estates Subdivision performance security in the amount of $33,400.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

      13. 
SUMMER INTERN PROGRAM

Supervisor Booth and Councilman Piaquadio have been discussing a summer intern program and ask the Town Board for their comments on moving forward with a summer intern program. The Justice Court has done summer intern programs that have been successful. The Accounting Department has an individual who has approached them. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked the reporter of Mid Hudson Times to write a press release regarding this matter. Mr. Piaquadio said the interns will not be paid, but the experience looks good on someone’s resume. 

Councilwoman Greene said when she was the Receiver of Taxes she had interns in the spring and fall for ten years. It was a good experience for their department. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Town of Newburgh summer intern program. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he will help administer the program.

The Town Clerk asked if the Board considered written criteria for the program.
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Councilwoman Greene asked for Town residents to have first preference. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

     
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 
      14.
MARKETPLACE I.D.A. PUBLIC HEARING RESPONSE

Supervisor read the following statement which he proposes presenting to the Orange County Industrial Development Agency (IDA) at their public hearing Tomorrow Morning.

Mr. Booth asked the Board if they had any changes or suggestions. All of the Board Members said they approved of this statement.
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15. MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
Litigation for Goodrich v. Town of Newburgh
(Add On) Anticipated PBA Collective Bargaining Contract  

MOTION was made at 7:55 by Councilman Woolsey to go into executive session to discuss the litigation of Goodrich v. Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

     
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 


MOTION was made at 8:50 by Councilwoman Greene to come out of executive session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

     
Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello the Resolution to Authorize Settlement. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

     
Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Reinstating Employee to position. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

     
Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 


No action was taken on the Anticipated PBA Collective Bargaining Contract.

16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:55 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 


Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
    
                                            Respectfully submitted,

            ___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

